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MEETING DATE: May 24, 2022 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Julie Patterson Hunter 
 
SUBJECT: Request for the Board of Supervisors to accept and approve Zip Code 

Priorities for Early Care and Education in Nevada County as prepared 
by the Local Planning Council (LPC) Child Care Development for 
Nevada County, and authorizing the Chair of the Board of Supervisors 
to execute the LPC County Priorities Report Form 

 
RECOMMENDATION: Approve the letter of support.  
 
FUNDING: N/A 
 
BACKGROUND: 
The Local Planning Council (LPC) Child Care and Development for Nevada County is a formal 
committee of the County with the purpose to identify child care and development services 
priorities, to enhance cooperation among children services, interest groups and agencies, to 
develop a strategic long-range plan for a broad spectrum of child care and development services, 
and to advocate the support of child care and development services at the local, state and federal 
levels of government. The Council is prohibited from engaging in the provision of direct 
services. The Local Child Care and Development Planning Council was established on June 4, 
1991 by Res. 91-311 and was designated as the Local Child Care and Development Planning 
Council as required by AB 1542 (Res. 98-12). This Council consists of 10 members: five 
appointed by the Board of Supervisors and five appointed by the Nevada County Superintendent 
of Schools. 
 
Subsequently, LPC has been requested by the Department of Education to identify local 
priorities for new childcare funding by Zip Code areas that must be approved by the Board of 
Supervisors and the Superintendent of Schools. These priorities areas are then submitted to the 
Department of Education to prioritize funding requests for local childcare services as funds 
become available. Attached includes a letter from LPC dated May 16, 2022 requesting the Board 
accept and approve Zip Code Priorities for Early Care and Education in Nevada County as 
prepared by the Local Planning Council (LPC) Child Care Development for Nevada County, 
and authorizing the Chair of the Board of Supervisors to execute the LPC County Priorities 
Report Form. Should the Board approve and authorize the Chair to sign the attached Form, the 
Superindent of Schools will then be requested to sign before being submitted to the state.  
 
 
Item Initiated by Jeffrey Thorsby, Senior Management Analyst  
Approved by Julie Patterson Hunter, Clerk of the Board  
 
 


